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MONTHI...áT MEETINGS. 

All General Meetings are now held in the Kogarah School of 
Arts, Bowns Road, Kogarah. They are held on the second 
Thursday of each month at 2 p.m. Committee Meetings are 
held at 1 p.m. prior to General Meetings. 

March 12 

Apri I 9 

ANNUAL MEETING - Election of Office Bearers. 

Speaker - Janette Holebone "The Story of 
William Carss". 

If members have any suggestions for speakers at our 
Meetings, please let Beryl Butters know. 



THE PRESIDENT,S REPORT. 

The Annual Meeting of the Kogarah Historical Society Inc. is 
almost upon us once again. The past year has had many problems due 
to the invasion of termites at the museum and its enforced closure 
while repairs were carried out. This was done by Kogarah Council and 
completed late November. To Council we extend our thanks for their 
co-operation and a job well done. To this,new storage space has been 
added and almost complete which we hope will ease the problems our 
acquisitions and research have experienced in the past. 

However "the show must go on" and although by no means back 
to normal the Museum was able to re-open its door on Australia Day 
and what a day it was! Glorious sunshine,lots of visitors,scones 
cream and jam galore and a wonderful launch of Dr.Joan Hatton's book 
"The Carss Family, Carss Cottage, Carss Park". Congratulations to Joan 
for this lovely book dedicated to our late member Gwen Coxhead. 

Iwould like to take this opportunity to thank everyone who was 
involved in any way at all 1n making Australia Day such a success, 
its only by combined efforts that good things can be accomplished. 

There is much to be done at the Museum and as all executive 
positions become vacant at the annual meeting, will you all give 
this matter serious thought. 

On ~ personal note I thank our Secretary most sincerely for 
her support and help, especially the past four years when I have been 
Acting Preaident and President. Bernice has been Secretary for a 
Number of years and has always carried out her duties in a very efficent 
manner and her efforts have been much appreciated. To our Treasurer 
Laurie , who has recently resigned from office , a special vote of 
thanks for a job well done. Looking after finances is not easy as I 
well know. The Editor of our Newsletter must not be overlooked- Beryl 
hasn,t been well during the past year but with one exception has 
managed to produce a Newsletter- thank you Beryl. Kogarah Council 
continues to print the Newsletter and we do appreciate their generosity 
in this matter. To the remainder of the Committee I thank you for your 
support in so many ways and I hope and trust you will extend that same 
support to this years office bearers and all go forward to bigger and 
better things in 1998. 

Gertie Johns . 
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SOCIAL CALENDAR. 

The following trips have already been arranged for coming 
months. Payment to be made prior to coach trips. 

Monday - 23rd March - Kurnell/Sutherland. Cost $13.00. 
Coach leaves Kogarah 9 a.m. 
22nd April - Dural. 
21st May - The ROCKS Area. 
19th June - 
27th July - 
26th August - Parramatta. 
24th September - La Perouse/Randwick. 
(Contact Mary Armstrong 9567-6336) 

Wednesday 
Thursday 
Friday - 
Monday - 
Wednesday 
Thursday - 

A N Z A C DAY - APRIL 25. 

AS ANZAC DAY DAWNS ACROSS OUR VAST 
LAND, MAY WE, ALONG WITH EVERY 
GRATEFUL AUSTRALIAN REMEMBER. 

Lest We Forget! 


